


JOHNSON COUNTY AUDITOR

JOHNSON COUNTY COURTHOUSE
#z N. MAIN
CLEBURNE, TEXAS 76033
Telephone (817) 556-6305 ~ Fax (817) 556-6075

Steven E. Watson Jennifer R. Lyon
County Auditor First Assistant County Auditor

February 28, 2024

The Honorable Rick Bailey
Commissioner Precinct One
Johnson County

3400 FM 1434

Cleburne, Texas 76033

RE: Auditor’s Report — FY24 Q1 Hamm Creek Park
Dear Commissioner Bailey,

Summary

In accordance with Chapter 115 of the Local Government Code, on January 12, 2024 we
completed the regular quarterly audit procedures for Hamm Creek Park for the time period
October-December 2023.

Background

Hamm Creek Park is responsible for the care and safekeeping of the park and its records for
Johnson County. The staff manages and maintains the records for all park fees, distributing park
passes for the day, weekend, or annual use. There are RV hookups, tent spaces and day
recreation areas with picnic shelters, playgrounds, clean restrooms and other amenities available.

Scope

Our review was limited to the examination of the Park’s bank statements, and supporting
documents for this period.






FW: Approval needed - Hamm Creek Pk

Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org>
Tue 02-Apr-24 3:43 PM
To:Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountyt.org>

SW
From: Rick Bailey <rickb@johnsoncountyb.org>
Sent: Tuesday, April 2, 2024 3:17 PM

To: Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.orgs>
Subject: Re: Approval needed - Hamm Creek Pk

Looks good to me. Thank you sir.

Rick Bailey

From: Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org>
Sent: Tuesday, April 2, 2024 10:55 AM

To: Rick Bailey <rickb@johnsoncountytx.org>

Cc: Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountytx.org>

Subject: FW: Approval needed - Hamm Creek Pk

Commissioner Bailey,

Attached is a draft of the most to recent review of Hamm Creek Park. Please review and offer any comments for commissioners court record.

SW

From: Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountytx.org>
Sent: Thursday, March 7, 2024 7:44 AM

To: Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org:

Cc: Sherron A. Beard <Sherron@johnsoncountytx.org>
Subject: Approval needed - Hamm Creek Pk

Steve,

Attached is the Draft Letter for this audit.
Please forward for approval.

Thank you,

Kathy Rice

Audit Manager

Johnson County Auditor's Office
817-556-6953 x1618
KRice@JohnsonCountyTX.org



